
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 14TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, April 14th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to think of our service personnel overseas and more might be going back to Iraq.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr. and Building Inspector Don Smith.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton stated that the CAC was scheduled to meet next week, April 20th at 6 PM but this will be discussed later.  He reported on the following community events: at the Grange, Creative Crossroads will be having an Art Show by Karen Sergio from the 15th to the 17th, and will also be hosting a baked ham dinner on April 17th; the Forever Young will be having a meeting on the 19th and a bus trip to Erhard’s on the 21st; the Library will be hosting “Vegetable Gardening” on the 16th, an Earth Day program for kids on the 20th, Friday night “teen nights”, a soap making class on 4/22, beginning ukulele class on 4/28 and a bread sculpting class on 5/6.  Thursday afternoon movies will be “The Danish Girl,” “Brooklyn” and “Spotlight”.  The Grange will also be having a Board of Education “Meet the Candidates” night and a school budget presentation from the school’s superintendent on May 10th.
Councilman D’Agostino reported from the Recreation Commission’s most recent minutes: the town will be paying half the cost of the Rec. truck repair, the Easter Egg hunt was on March 19th and 130 children had signed up for Little League.  No decisions had yet been made on the Rec. Commission’s Family Fun Nights.  The water filtration system had been paid for by the town as well.   The town is becoming more efficient as all forms are on the website, credit card payments will be accepted and there are additional Town Clerk hours.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich did not have anything from the ZBA but reported that the person working on the new Town sign had had a problem but the sign will be completed shortly.
Councilwoman Mary Weinberger stated that the original Planning Board meeting had been canceled but it was re-scheduled for the same night as the Town Board workshop.  She added that on April 27th there would be a Planning Board public hearing on 4/27 for a log cabin application off Market Lane.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton stated that the Highway Dept. was cutting back brush, and that a new maintenance person was on board to take care of the Rec., the Transfer Station, the Town Hall, the monuments and Whitlock.  Jim Myer’s truck was also finally getting fixed.  
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda.  Attorney Bogle requested that the Board add on the Millbrook School’s water line that will be going under a town road, and that this easement should be memorialized by the Board.  With this addition to the agenda, the Supervisor amended his motion, with a second by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. COLD SPRING ROAD BOARDING HOUSE / ADULT HOME: The owner of the home at 693 Cold Spring was present, Josie Angley, along with Nancy Forrest, discussed their project with the Board.  After discussion, they were directed to go back to the Building Inspector who would refer them to the Zoning Board of Appeals and/or the Planning Board.
2. PARKINSON’S SUPPORT GROUP THANK YOU LETTER: The thank you letter was read by the Supervisor for supporting their Parkinson’s Awareness Group last month.
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3. GRANGE PROCLAMATION: The following proclamation was read by Councilman Orton:
PROCLAMATION -- GRANGE MONTH IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD – APRIL 2016
WHEREAS, for 149 years, the Grange has been an active force in thousands of communities across the country by providing an effective voice for rural development, agriculture, and community service, and

WHEREAS, the Grange provides leadership, motivation, and dedication to bring together rural and urban families, provides for its members the opportunity for individual expression and personal growth, emphasizes the involvement of people in the legislative process and responsibilities of citizenship, and strives to enhance the quality of life and economic well-being of its members and friends in an atmosphere of volunteerism, and

WHEREAS, our local Stanford Grange #808 has been active in our community since its organization in Bangall on January 23, 1896, thus celebrating its 120th Anniversary in January 2016; and

WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 has a history of accomplishment and service in its 120 years of existence including the organization of the Stanford Fire Company in 1931, the organization of Stanford Junior Grange #414 in 1938 (the first organization for the children of the Town of Stanford), sponsoring the 1st Annual Stanford Community Day in 1959, and spearheading the building of the Stanford Free Library in 1964; and

WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 continues to fill needs in our community and holds community events of interest for our Town Residents including Meet the Candidates Nights for local, regional, and state candidates for public office and for Board of Education Candidates for the Pine Plains Central School District, School District Budget Meetings, a Defensive Driving Course, fundraising Penny Socials for charitable causes, co-sponsoring Creative Crossroads Art Shows, cooperatively working with many Town Organizations on community projects and events, and continues to sponsor the Annual Stanford Community Day with 2016 as the 58th year; and

WHEREAS, at the 149th Annual National Grange Convention in November 2014 in Lincoln, Nebraska, Stanford Grange #808 was recognized and honored as a “Distinguished Grange” by the National Grange President; and

WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 is the only Grange in New York State to receive this prestigious award for six consecutive years;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford proudly proclaims April 2016 as Grange Month, and in celebration of this, the community is invited to the Grange Month & Distinguished Grange Open House on Tuesday, April 26th, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. at the Stanford Grange Hall with New York State Grange Master Stephen C. Coye as the Guest Speaker.

Proclaimed this 14th day of April 2016 on the motion made by Councilman Ryan Orton, seconded by Supervisor Joseph Norton and certified this 14th day of April 2016.
Roll Call Vote as follows: Supervisor Joseph M. Norton – yes; Councilwoman Mary Weinberger – yes; Councilwoman Linda Eurich – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino - yes; Councilman Ryan J. Orton – yes.   

 Councilman Orton also added that at the Open House, Dorothy Burdick will be honored as an 80-year Grange member.
4. FUTURE OF THE CONSERVATION ADVISORY COMMISSION: As the CAC has not met in a long time, the Supervisor will send a letter regarding the future of the Commission to the current chair, Lisa Kilmer, and also made a motion to put an ad in the local papers looking more CAC volunteers, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

5. USE OF BUILDING – COMMERCIAL INSURANCE: The Supervisor stated that various clubs or groups were welcomed to use the Town Hall for meetings, etc., with the completion of a Facilities Use Form, but if they were having a commercial venture, such as selling things, an insurance certificate was required, naming the Town as an additional insured, as suggested by the Town’s insurance company and the Attorney for the Town.
6. GARDEN CLUB INSURANCE: The Town Clerk confirmed that the Garden Club’s Annual plant sale will be moving to the Grange as they did not carry insurance.
Town Board Minutes

4/14/16, page 3

7. LIONS CLUB REQUEST TO USE THE TOWN HALL PROPERTY FOR ANNUAL FLEA MARKET: As the Lions Club carries insurance, the Board gave their approval for the Lions to 
use the property on June 11th for their annual Flea Market on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.    Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  
8. APPOINTMENT OF NEW RECREATION COMMISSION MEMBER (also C.A.C. MEMBER): A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to appoint Meg Hurley to the Recreation Commission. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  A motion was also made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint John Schultz to the Conservation Advisory Commission.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
9. SMOKE FREE PROPERTY: The following resolution was read by the Supervisor:           
                                                      RESOLUTION #4A OF 2016
SMOKING LIMITATION
 
WHEREAS, the Stanford Town Board recognizes that tobacco use on Town Property is a serious public health issue in New York State and throughout the United States, and 
WHEREAS, the enactment of the New York legislation that bans the use of tobacco on grounds and facilities and in vehicles owned, leased or controlled by state, and 
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford previously passed legislation banning smoking in the Town Hall,
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Stanford Town Board hereby adopts a revised smoking policy that prohibits tobacco use of any kind, including cigarettes, e-cigarettes, cigars, pipes, or other devices that emit toxic smoke or vapors, on all grounds and in all buildings and facilities owned or operated by the Town,
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this policy applies to all employees, visitors and vendors,  
AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this policy shall be effective starting May 15, 2016. Appropriate signage and public notifications will be posted on the Town of Stanford property.
 
Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton
Seconded by Councilman Ryan Orton

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes. 
Resolution #4A of 2016 was approved and adopted by the unanimous votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board and certified this 14th day of April 2016.

10.  EMERGENCY EMAIL LIST: With the recent police activity regarding a lost man, the Supervisor had received hundreds of calls and heard many rumors over the incident.  Anyone wishing to have the Supervisor’s office contact them directly through a mass email if an emergency arises, please forward your email to the Supervisor or to the Comptroller.
11. BUDGET RESOLUTION:
GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION

                                                     RESOLUTION # 4B OF 2016
 Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton
Seconded by Councilwoman Mary Weinberger
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2016 General Fund budget line items that will exceed the amount available in the below mentioned lines for the repair of the Rec. truck, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in the unexpended fund balance and needs to transfer funds to provide for expenses incurred,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the following budget line for the adopted 2016 General Fund budget for the truck repair:

Account





      Increase
       Decrease

General Fund unexpended balance,                
_


 __$ 4,169.40
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00-06-7140-40 – Playgrounds & Rec. Contractual Expense

     $ 4,169.40




________________________________________________________________________





TOTAL:

     $ 4,169.40       $ 4,169.40_ 

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
Budget Resolution #4B of 2016 approved by the affirmative votes of the five Town Board members and certified this 14th day of April 2016.

12. SET UP FOUR BANK ACCOUNTS:  A motion was made Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve the following resolution:

RESOLUTION #4C

TO CREATE SEPARATE CHECKING AND SAVINGS BANK ACCOUNTS
WHEREAS the Town of Stanford maintains a consolidated checking account and a consolidated savings account, and 

WHEREAS there is the possibility for confusion as to how much of the consolidated funds belong to each individual fund, and 

WHEREAS it has been recommended by the Town Auditor that each fund should have its own checking and savings account 

NOW BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby authorizes the creation of a separate checking account and savings account for each fund utilizing the funds that are contained in the consolidated accounts-General Fund-Highway Fund-Transfer Station-Lighting District.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board authorizes the closing of the consolidated accounts once the separate accounts for each fund have been opened and monies have been transferred into said accounts. 

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; 

Resolution #4C of 2016 approved by the affirmative votes of the five Town Board members and certified this 14th day of April 2016.

13. TRANSFER FUNDS TO NEW ACCOUNTS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to authorize the Supervisor and the Comptroller to move all of the Town’s funds in the currently consolidated account to the newly created accounts for the General Fund, the Highway Fund, the Transfer Station and the Lighting District upon determination of the final figures according to the auditor and the Town Board.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.   Motion carried.
14. RESOLUTION TO PAY BACK THE GENERAL FUND FROM THE HIGHWAY FUND:
RESOLUTION #4D OF 2016

WHEREAS the Town of Stanford utilized funds of the General Fund in an amount equal to $436,359.07 in order to acquire fixed assets for the Highway Fund, and

WHEREAS the Highway Fund has funds in its savings account in the amount of $554,588.34 to replace the funds of the General Fund.
NOW BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby authorizes the transfer of funds from the Highway Fund's savings account to the General Fund to compensate the General Fund for the monies expended out of the General Fund on behalf of the Highway Fund.
Motion made by Joseph Norton

Seconded by Mark D’Agostino

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
Resolution #4D of 2016 approved by the affirmative votes of the five Town Board members and certified this 14th day of April 2016.

15. ADDITIONAL SECURITY CAMERAS AT THE REC. PARK AND AT THE HIGHWAY DEPT.: Due to recent break-ins and vandalism at both the Rec. Park and the Highway Dept., Joseph Norton made a motion to approve the installation of additional security cameras by A&R Security: 4 more at the Highway in the amount of $3,600 and 7 more at the Recreation Building and Pavilion in the amount of $7,050.  The motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino.   Roll 
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call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.   Motion carried.

16. COPIER/PRINTER/FAX/SCANNER PROPOSAL FOR SUPERVISOR AND COMPTROLLER’S OFFICE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve the purchase of a new Konica-Minolta 25e MFP counter top model in the amount of $1,250.00 for the Supervisor/Comptroller’s office.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.  Councilman D’Agostino suggested that scanning and emailing should be done more often.
17. EASEMENT FOR MILLBROOK SCHOOL: Attorney Bogle stated that the new construction of faculty housing at Millbrook School would necessitate a new water line being put in under Leavittt Road, a Town road.  He suggested that an easement be put in place to memorialize this undertaking in order to have the school install, maintain and restore the Town road, and requested that the Board authorize him to draft such an easement for the May Planning Board meeting.  With all in concurrence, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to authorize Mr. Bogle to draft the document.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

18. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the March 10th Town Board Meeting and the March 26th Special Meeting  were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

19. MONTHLY VOUCHERS: The Board members went over the most recent paid vouchers.

20. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to close the regular meeting and go into an Executive Session at 8:36 PM. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


A motion was then made at 9:05PM by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton to close the Executive Session regarding a personnel matter.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


With no action taken, a motion to go back into the regular meeting and then adjourn at 9:06 PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

Submitted by
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

